
The NCCP only applies to NREMT recertification.  KBEMS has decided to let the EMS 
provider’s primary EMS service determine the 10 hours of Local Continued Competency 
Requirements (LCCR). If these hours are not specified, the provider may use any 
additional state or CECBEMS-approved EMS–related education towards these 
requirements. KBEMS decided to adopt the NCCP prior to the March 31, 2019 deadline 
in order for Kentucky NREMT certified providers to take advantage of the NCCP 
program renewal benefits. 

Kentucky EMS provider recertification/licensure is not affected by this action.  KBEMS 
provider renewal requirements can be found on the KBEMS website under the heading 
certification & licensure.    

https://d2zhgehghqjuwb.cloudfront.net/accounts/8647/original/1459523358897-rdgdfl1gw0i-b3e108004f18c987828637e4da65f2da.pdf
http://kbems.kctcs.edu/Certification_and_Licensure.aspx

